
Our cheder’s voice 

ד‘‘בס  

Cheder Chabad Boys Division 

 

Dear Parents, 

This Shabbos is the Shabbos of Matan Torah.  There are several ways in which the giving of the 

Torah reinforces the importance of education.  One of the interesting aspects of Matan Torah is 

that the first method in which the Torah was delivered was instruction, like a teacher and student.   

Hashem taught the Yidden the first two dibros, of the aseres hadibros.  

The Torah was also communicated in written form via the luchos, and there were other forms of 

delivery as well, the first step was to teach the Yidden like a teacher teaching students.  

Our children learn from us in many ways, we lead by example, we assist them physically and we 

help them in other ways, Matan Torah teaches us to communicate primarily as a teacher, dis-

cuss and talk-though the what and why we do things.  

In the Frierdiker Rebbe’s accounts about his childhood, he records fascinating discussions his 

father had with him when he a youth.  These moments of verbal communication are echoed in 

the first moments of Hashem speaking to us at Matan Torah.  

May this winter break invigorate and freshen up our families and may it strengthen their bond 

with the Torah upon their return to cheder.  

Wishing you a good Shabbos, 

Rabbi Kaplan 

Letter from the Menahel: 
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Dovid Sobol, Mordechai Zucker, Menachem Mendel Katz, 

Yossi Bogomilsky, Ruvi Raskin  

and Shneur Zalman Segelman 
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